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Oneida County- On Sunday, November 1, 2020, there was a call of a missing child in the Town of Woodruff.  

Woodruff Police Department, Minocqua Police Department, Oneida County Sheriff’s Office, and Vilas 

County Sheriff’s Office all respond to find the child.  The child was found within two hours of the initial call. 

 

This press release is not about the missing child though as the child was found safe without incident.  The 

Oneida County Sheriff’s Office would like to thank the numerous volunteer firefighters who responded to 

assist law enforcement in the search.  They brought their trucks, their ATVs, their boats, their search and 

rescue dogs, and especially their personnel.  For this call, Woodruff Fire Department, Minocqua Fire 

Department, and Newbold Fire Department responded, but we know if law enforcement had needed more 

assistance, other volunteer fire departments would have responded from around the county.  We truly 

appreciate the relationship we have with the volunteer fire departments throughout the county and that they 

consistently responded to assist when requested.  Sheriff Hartman would like the citizens of Oneida County 

to know they should be proud of those who serve as volunteer firefighters throughout the county and thank 

them when you have the opportunity.  We could not do our jobs successfully without them in many cases.  

Thank you to all of the volunteer fire fighters throughout the county who serve the citizens of Oneida 

County on a daily basis!   

 

Captain Terri Hook is the point of contact for this press release and can be contacted at 715-493-6753. 
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